Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham TW1 3BZ

Tel: 0181 891 1411 (Minicom) 0181 891 7349 Fax: 0181 891 7702 email: planning@richmond.gov.uk

Your Ref:

Direct Dial: 0181-891-7312

Contact: Mr M Osborn

Attention: J.A. Howard H M Prison Service Headquarters Abell House John Islip Street London SWIP 4LH

Our Ref: 98/2693/C84

4th May 1999

Dear Sir/Madam,

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) Department of the Environment Circular 18/84 Latchmere House, Church Road, Richmond

I refer to your notice of proposed development under circular 18/84 for a proposed additional car parking facility at Latchmere House, Church Road, Richmond.

My Council's observations are as follows:-

Her Majesty's Prison Service be advised that this Council has no objection to the proposal in That principle subject to some tree and shrub planting being carried out on the existing and proposed parking area to soften the impact of an enlarged hard surfaced parking area...

On the subject of badgers, the H.M.P. Service is reminded of the provisions of the Protection of Badgers Act 1992 and advised to follow the guidelines set out in the letter to the Governor from Warwick Reynolds and Associates dated 22nd March 1999.

Yours faithfully

Principal Planning Officer